
Text Notifications for Court Hearings
Oregon Judicial Department | Updated: May 2025

How to Sign Up
The court will sign you up automatically if they have a cell 
phone number connected to your case. 

You will get a text when your hearing is:

How the Text Notifications Work

•	 Scheduled.
•	 Rescheduled.
•	 Canceled.

You also will get reminder texts seven days before the 
hearing and one day before the hearing.

You will get texts in the evenings only. 
•	 Texts are sent between 5:30 and 9 p.m. PST.
•	 Even if your hearing information changes multiple times 

during the day, we will only text you one time in the 
evening with the most recent update.

Hearing notification texts will 
come from these numbers:

503-386-0303
503-386-0368
503-386-0611
503-386-0645

503-386-0674
503-386-0743
503-386-0812

It is your responsibility to attend the hearings on 
the correct day and time, even if you don’t get 
the texts. 

•	 The text notifications are meant to help you 
remember when to appear. They are not legally 
required. 

•	 Even if the notification system or your phone do 
not work correctly, you are still responsible for 
attending your hearing.

•	 If you miss your hearing, you cannot use 
excuses like “I didn’t get the text” or “the text 
was wrong.” The court will not accept these as 
valid reasons for missing your hearing.

Make sure the court has your current cell phone 
number. 
•	 If your number changes, please tell your attorney 

and the court so that you keep getting the text 
notifications.

Important Things to Remember

Learn More
Visit the Oregon Judicial Department website to find:
•	 More information about text notifications.
•	 Answers to frequently asked questions.
•	 Contact information for the courts. 
courts.oregon.gov/Pages/text-message-overview.aspx


